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The NAHC newsletter is published monthly to provide the news and information Naperville homeowners need. We welcome and appreciate
your feedback. Send it along with information for future newsletters to our Newsletter Editor at rafischerl@aol.com.

Presidentds Letter

Social media is a wonderful creation. It enables connections with friends, relatives, and even people
we dondt Kknow. | t hursor, amformationy eatertairnfent, mrel wistures of grandchildren
and pets. Unfortunately, social media content is not always credible, factual, or appropriate.
Unfortunately, in an era of alternative facts, some of what is posted is designed to mislead, create
controversy, or serve an agenda known only to the poster.

Something the Confederation tries to do is put our neighbors in contact with people in the know. We

regularly meet with decision makers. Our board members are long time residents and active
volunteers in the community with substanti al i nst
Boards and Commissions and are members of other organizations. We use our connections to
respectfully ask questions about things we believe are important and share the information we gather

at our meetings, through our newsletter, and even on Social Media (yes, we do have a Facebook

Page but | dondét tweet).

One of my pet peeves is people going off on tangents based on wrong information. While everyone is

entitled to an opinion, opinions should never get in the way of facts. Quite frankly, fact based
discussions have much more credence than rants based on questionable assumptions or easily

refut abl e fAal t eOurrecent meetinogs iagedntcleded State Senators and Representatives,
County Board Member s, an Assessor, and a community
first responders i n t he ¢ o mmu nCity Yduncil membersg While aga
undoubtedly some of our speakers have an agenda, we provide an opportunity for questions, dialogue

and independent fact finding. Our promise is a respectful interchange designed to inform, not inflame.

The Confederation deals in real facts. We get these from the people who are on the front lines making
decisions, spending tax dollars, and representing our community. Check us out by attending our
March 6 COD Board forum and our March 18th general meeting which will be focused on substance
abuse in our neighborhoods. | hope to see you there!

Bob Fischer
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation
naperahc@gmail.com
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March Meeting Examines Substance Abuse in Neighborhoods

Your next regularly scheduled NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, March 18" at 8
AM in meeting room B of the Naperville Municipal Center, 40 S. Eagle Street. This month we
welcome several speakers with direct experience and insights into issues associated with substance
abuse in our community, from prevention and counseling, to emergency response to legal and

) | medical. Questions to be addressed include: How are these areas related?
What programs or relationships have been developed to work together on
this issue? What could be done additionally? How can parents, kids and
the community as a whole get engaged with this topic?  Slated to speak
are first responders from our Poli

S responder from the DuPage County Coron e r 6 s Quif nfeétimgesponsor,
The Power of Choice, will provide insights and information on their programs and services helping
our families and neighbors.

Coffee and networking sponsored by The Power of Choice will begin at 8 AM with the formal
discussions beginning at 8:30. The Power of Choice is a project of 360 Youth Services,
Naperville School District 203, Indian Prairie School District 204, Naperville Police Department,
KidsMatter, and District 203 & 204 parents. They are one component in a network of education
and services necessary to address the variety of needs of our youth and families regarding
substance issues, go to http://www.360youthservices.org

NAHC Forums Ask Questions Homeowners Want Answered

Balloting in April will have a direct impact on our property taxes. Elections for three of the four top local
recipients of property tax dollars feature contested races which could result in changes in philosophy
and direction for these local boards and commissions. Given
. our mission to educate and inform our community, we
Make your nEIghborhOOd scheduled candidate forums to address issues and get to
part of the community know the candidates who may have a role determining the
direction these critical governmental functions will take

involvement solution
Contenders for 3 open seats at the College of DuPage will

Join us to help shape be questioned on March 6" in the City Council Chambers of
. the Naperville Municipal Center beginning at 7 PM. This
Naperwlle s future forum will feature questions prepared by the Confederation
www.napervillehomeowners.com as well as those submitted to our moderator the night of the

forum by community members in the audience.
nahc-naperhomeowners@wewway.com |

For those who cannot be in attendance in Council Chambers,
forums will be broadcast on the City of Naperville Public
Access Station WCNC (Channel 6 WOW, Channel 10
Comcast, and Channel 99 AT&T) as well as streamed

aperville Area

Homeowners through the City website.
Confederation February For ums ar e avai | anthte Fdrumr
Naperville's Neighbor to Neighbor Network featuring 8 residents seeking one of the four open seats on

the Naperville City Council during the April election at

http://naperville.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view id=2&clip id=1018.

To watch the seven candidates vying for seats on the Indian Prairie District 204 Board, click on
http://naperville.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view id=2&clip_id=1022

The seven candidates running for the Community Unit School District 203 board can be watched by
clicking on http://naperville.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view_id=2&clip _id=1024

2

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations. Please feel free to reproduce
any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters.

ce

an

st


http://www.360youthservices.org/
http://naperville.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view_id=2&clip_id=1018
http://naperville.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view_id=2&clip_id=1022
http://naperville.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view_id=2&clip_id=1024

The College of DuPage i Budget and Tuition Choices

Editors note: Recognizing the important role the College of DuPage plays in our community and neighborhoods, COD Board
Chair Deanne Mazzochi has become a regular contributor to our newsletter.

In a world of unlimited resources, tough choices would be unnecessary. At COD,
we are nearing the end of our budgeting cycle, and considering Fall 2017 tuition
rates.
After | joined Protect yourself from Don’t be an

the Board, we identity theft! accidental drug dealer!

cut taxes and tuition, then froze
both for the next several cycles.
Yet, we were able to keep all of our
people and all of our educational
programs intact through greater

budget scrutiny and prioritization. ” Mg W w

While theoretically, community

college funding is supposed to be "
Saturday, April 8, 2017

evenly divided amongst the state,
9-11:30* a.m.

community (via property taxes),
and tuition; realistically, the state is

Safety Town Parking Lot
1320 Aurora Ave.

out of money.

Last year, we examined our ~$300 P()[_|CE
million dollar annual budget to
ensure we could function well
without ~$12 million dollars in

lllinois Base Operating Grant Shredding Details Prescription Details
funds." Board Secretary Frank . Bring documents in paper bags or cardboard . Safely dispose of d prescription or
Napolitano, who hea"d"g‘""!"‘ﬁ’é"“"'B"bardog“""""“"""‘“‘“"

Budget Committee, has done 2 Mokt gt ke thoge v i, | . eyaget arpdbions sconpiad
outstanding work in this regard and i

we OHe ldoing the same again this = Jreeeasimee o = e it W
year' +  Lieit: 3 bankersize boxes or bags from each Unused medications increase accessibility, the
At our February 9 Board meeting, _— Pl ol .l

COD6és Budg et Dir ecghm“ 'gu“ghm“u 6] R 2 Yy CraddicUsTE Hepf Wogns.
t hat assuming a AwoTr st aseo n-dkmmpdlwumnmnmou
scenario budget (5-7% enrollment G T A
drops; no_state operaing gran
fund payments, etc.) we may have

a $4-5 million dollar shortfall absent tuition increases. The Board challenged everyone to scrutinize
their budget proposals, and really think through whether tuition increases are needed. We will take
this up again in March. My personal preference is to keep tuition rates frozen. With an overall $300
million dollar budgetd which itself includes a $40 million dollar scholarship, student grant, and tuition
waiver programd all we need to do is find another 1.5%. And, we still have over $100 million in cash
reserves. The College is in a good place financially. We can make this happen.

We also know and appreciate how Naperville residents generously make things happen for our
students. For an example, see http://www.cod.edu/news-events/news/16 february/16 rotary.aspx.
We are grateful for the differ.ence you make in

! Our FY2017 budget assumed zero state payments, and accounted for approximately $46 million of state fundsd but
90% of those were payments restricted to SURS, the State University Retirement System. See:
http://www.cod.edu/about/office_of the president/planning_and reporting_documents/pdf/2016-2017 budget.pdf, p.
62).
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SPRING BREAK CAMPS

MONDAY, March 27 — TUESDAY, March 28
9am. - 1pm.| Grades 1-3

Discovering Great Artists: Claude Monet
Discover the world of Impressionism as we create works of art
inspired by Claude Monet! Explore waterlilies and haystacks
while trying out different paint media. Create a work of art to
take home!

THURSDAY, March 30 - FRIDAY, March 31
9am. - 1p.m.| Grades 1-3

Discovering Great Artists:

Leonardo Da Vinci
Back by popular demand! Explore and create inventive artworks
inspired by one of the world’s great artists and inventors! Be a sculptor,
a painter, and an inventor in two fun, art-filled days!

MONDAY, March 27 — TUESDAY, March 28
9am.-1pm.| Grades 1-3

Chemistry Fun
Transform common household products into cool things.
Make different types of slime, crystals, and more. Discover
the wonders of chemistry!

THURSDAY, March 30 — FRIDAY, March 31
9am. - 1pm.| Grades 1-3

The Wonders of Nanoscience
How small can things be? Come explorethe world of nanoscience
(one billionth!), where tiny ideas have huge meanings!

FEE (PER CAMP):

$110 Members | $125 Nonmembers DpPage‘f};ﬁ
AL Children’s
ONLINE w E AR S ~Museum

REGISTER IN-PERSON OF MISSION IN MOTION

301 North Washington Street, Naperville, Illinois 60540
P 630 637 8000
DUPAGECHILDRENS.ORG
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Naperville Development Update

Confederation Director Skeet regul arly me e tofs
Transportation, Engineering and Development (TED) to review projects proposed and underway.

CITY OF NAPERVILLE

MEETIMG WITH REPRESENTATIVE FROM THE NAFERVILLE AREA HOMEOWNERS CONFEDERATION
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT PROJECT HIGHLIGHTS
February 17, Prepared by Trevor Dick, Development Manager, T.ED., City of Napenville

The followsng is 3 summary of key projects that are underway throughout the City since our last meeting

with the representafive from the NAHC. The lisf is not meant to be all nclusive but is infended fo highfight

some of the larger key projects.
UNDER CONSTRUCTION — Opening Soon!
MNAME TYPE LOCATION DETALS
Morth Central Gollege Science | Colege Morth Ceniral College, Loomis | Under construction.
Building _ Sirest _
indigo Holel (portion north of | Hotel Waier Sireat Destrict Linder construction.
Water Street along river)
Elemenia at Water Sirest Hurted Waier Sireat Disinict Linder constnaction.
Bluco ndusinal Mommaniown Umder construction.
Maparville Canter fior Sleap Medical Springbrook Square 83 Street | Under construction.
| Modicine _ _
Riverwalk Dental Offfice Jefferson and Main Street Umder construction.
Maparville Park District Park Knoch Park Linder construction.
Central Maintenance Facility District
&4 Wina Bar Restawrant | Waler Strect Distict Linder constnaction.
Raiging Cain's Restaurant | Rowls 58 Unider construction
Ouiubo |owmed by Bisn Restawant | Waier Strest District Umder constraction.
Trucha)
[ Board and Bams| Restaurant | 218 5. Washington Street Under constraction.
Jimmy's Charhouss Restawant | 916 5 Foute 59 Linder constnaction.
Iron Gate “Coommercial Rietal Farry Road These buldings are cosest to Ferry
Phasa™ Motor Condos Road. Fetail portion also incwdes
mistor condas. Under corstrucion
| Magic Mail Retal 2775 Showplace Drive 103 Linder constraction
Panny MustardMatiressl una | Retal Rouie 59 Under consructionremodal
Routs 58/111% Sirest Retail Retal 111* Street/Route 53 Linder constraction
| GenterfStarbucks _ —
Bauer Place ResidenSial | Bawer Road Towmhomes under construction
Linden Wooda Residengal | Maper Bivd. and Towmhomes under comstruction
Lrsuiine Rioad
Heatherfiald Subdivision Residendal | 75" Sireet and Naper Bhvd. Linder constnaction.
Ashrwood Subdivision{a) Residendal | West of 248% Street, soudh of Construciion well underway in several
_ 954 Street Ses,
Abwater Subdivizsion Residengal | Former Country Lakes golf Construciion well underway
COurss
Sediqwick Residendal | Former O'Donovan's Mursery | Under construction.
Emerson Park Residendal | 95" and Wolf's Crossing Linder constnaction.
Ellzworth Street Townhomeas Residenfal | By Downbowm train station Demo of existng struciures has besn
completed.
Hidden Cresk Residenfal | 2485 Street Linder constnaction.
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Plan Ahead for Tree Trimming and Shrub Maintenance

Each May the City of Naperville collects branches placed curbside inbulkaspart of t he
Brush Collection Program. As part of the program, branches measuring 3 to 8 feet in length and no
greater than 6 inches in diameter can be placed curbside and picked up without an additional cost to
the residents. The 2017 schedule will be:

Homes with garbage Must place brush on For collection one time during
collection on this day the parkway by the week of
Monday May 14 May 15-19
Tuesday May 21 May 22-26
Wednesday May 29 May 30 - June 2
Thursday June 4 June 5-9
Friday June 11 June 12-16

Residents living in unincorporated areas should check with their Township for services available.

‘Parents Matter 00 |

v - :— v
- ’iP
~ < e
I .

Jump into a Parent Conversation Circle!

Joinotherparent

g/caregivers asyou explore

answers to some of your parenting questions.

nversation Circles offer parents/caregivers the opportunity to come together as a
Community:Guided by a curriculum andled by a trained facilitator, circlesexplore everyday stressorsand

sources to challengeourchildren’s

risksthat ourchildrenarefacing and provide parenting strat

choices aboutsocial issues, drugs and alcohal. Circles meet for 5 weeks at vanous locations & times.
Questions’ info@parentsmattertoo.org
Participationisfree. Regularattendance requested. Registration required.

Circles Now Forming:

Pasents of MaddiaHigh Schoaod Studests Purenss of Middloiagh School Studenes Parents of Miaddie/High School Stadenss
Foet Hill Acsivity Cesster Fort Hill Adtivity Cerser Napervilic 95t Street Loy
Tucsdays, 1:00-2:30 pum, Wednesdavs, 10000-11:30 Lo Wadnesdays, 7:00-8:30 pum.,

Saarting Apol 4 - ending Muy 2ad Stmeg Apal S -onding May 30 Smanting April Sth - ending May Jod

Puasents of Mad@iaHigh School Studests Purents of MiddleHigh School Studerts Paverss of Elemerntany/Middle School Saadents

Fort Hill Acsivity Comer Naperville 5th Street Libeary Good Shephend Lutheras Chusch
Thussdeys, 10000-11:30 a.m Thussdeys, 7:00-5:30 pum, Thussdays, 12230-200 pan,
Seactiog Apeil Sth - endueg May th Starting Aped 6th - cnding May 4th Starting April 6 - ending May 48

Find The Session That Works For You And Register at:
www.parentsmattertoo.org/circles
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NAHC Meeting Schedule through May

With an eye toward providing information neighbors and neighborhoods need, the Confederation has
set the agenda for its upcoming meetings.

1 April 22: City Council off the Dais

1 May 20: Annual Meeting & Elections
All meetings listed above will be held beginning at 8 AM in Meeting Room B of the Naperville
Municipal Center. Contact us at naperahc@gmail.com if you have any questions or would like further

_information.
@ If you, your business, or organization would like to sponsor an upcoming NAHC
meeting, opportunities remain available to become a "Meeting Sponsora

Participating in our meetings as a sponsor, and having the opportunity to interact

with the community and neighborhood leaders in attendance is easy. The NAHC will

provide table space for food and drink and space for the sponsors display and
literature. In our newsletter for the month of the meeting, we will include the Sponsor's logo and an
"elevator speech" describing the sponsor's contact information, business or services.

The Sponsor will receive 3 minutes to talk about their product/service/organization/company during the
meeting introductions. The NAHC will also acknowledge and thank the sponsor in email and website
notices for the meeting, and verbally at the meeting.

The sponsor will be asked to provide food and drink for 50 attendees. This may include:

1 A.M. Mtg. - pastries, fruit, juice, coffee & water

1 Set Up and Clean Up of the refreshment area

1 All paper & plastic products (cups, plates, napkins, utensils, etc.).
Coordination will be done through the Sponsorship Chair. The Chair will verify location, date, time,
facilities, and numbers. If you are interested, reach out to us at naperahc@gmail.com.

CAl News & Events

Everyone wants to succeed and these experts want to share tips to help you along the way. On
Saturday, March 11, 2017 from 8:30 AM - 11:30 AM at Wintrust Financial, 9700 Higgins Rd, 2nd Floor,
Suite A in Rosemont come and learn our i Reci pe f or on%ancte leessscoessful in the
following areas:

1 Documentation: Discuss declaration, bylaws, rules and regulations

T Understanding: Financi al reality, Tax Laws, As s
1 Policies & Procedures: What should you look out for and what are some policies/procedures
1

you should implement to protect yourself and your association
Communication: Learn how to develop an effective system for constructive and financial
communication.

CAIl 6 s Agk axx Industry Professional Homeowner's Forum will be March 25th from 8:30am-
11:30am at the CAI Chapter Office in Schaumburg. This Homeowner Forum is open to all, board
members, current volunteers and all unit owners. It is for anyone who is interested in participating in
an ongoing question and answer discussion with leading industry professionals. For more information
go to http://www.cvent.com/events/homeowners-forum-ask-an-industry-professional/event-summary-
7b4ch788185a4bbdbd0f5d4456fa6d4b.aspx

CAl's Annual Legal Forum will be Friday, April 21, 2017 from 7:45 AM - 3:45 PM at Navy Pier in
Chicago. Don't miss this opportunity to learn the latest legal updates, ask legal questions, and interact
with attorneys and community association colleagues. For more information and to register go to
http://www.cvent.com/events/cai-s-annual-legal-forum-chicago/event-summary-
89c77e40f53b49c5bf73f767b0f3aed8.aspx
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Take the Downtown Naperville Survey

Whether you're a first time visitor or regular shopper there's always something new,
always a chance to be IN THE MIX. Downtown Naperville wants to know what mix
is right for you. Please go to https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/downtownnaperville
to take their online survey for a chance to win a $25 Downtown Naperville gift card.

Coming In May i NAHC Elections

In accordance with our bylaws, the Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation will hold elections at
the Confederation Annual Meeting Saturday, May 20, 2017 at 8:30 AM in Meeting Room B of the
Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street, Naperville. Offices to be elected are President of
the Confederation (currently Bob Fischer); Vice President (currently Mike Reilly); and two at large
Director Positions (currently held by Steve Grosskopf and John Mesarchik). Due to Confederation
term limits only John Mesarchik is eligible to run again for his current position.

A nominating committee will be formed at the March 18" General Meeting and will
prepare a slate of recommended candidates to be announced at the April
meeting. Nominations will also be accepted from the floor at the annual meeting.
Any person who, at the time of the election, is a member of a homeowners I/\(]
association which is a Confederation member in good standing or an associate
member in good standing may seek and hold office on the Confederation Board of Directors; except
that there shall be no more than one Confederation Officer or a total of two Confederation Board of
Directors members from any one Confederation member association or no more than two associate
members as voting members of the Board.

Duties of the positions to be elected are as follows:

President 7 shall be the chief executive officer of the Confederation; shall preside at all meetings;
shall be the chairperson of the Confederation Board of Directors; and shall be the custodian of the
corporate records and seal. All records of Confederation business shall be and remain the property of
the Confederation, including but not limited to electronically-stored records. The President shall also
ensure (and may delegate to other Board Members the direct responsibility to see) that all newsletters,
notices to member associations, and other Confederation communications, are promptly sent and
distributed in a timely and appropriate
manner and shall ensure that the
Secretary is provided, in a timely and
appropriate manner, copies or other
adequate information on all such
communications.

Naperville Tradition Continues

When: < Cost:

Fridays Adults $12
Feb. 24 — April 14 il S

» 74 Seniors $10
4:30 PM - 8:00 PM @@V Children 3 & under free

Judd Kendall VFW Post 3873 is pleased to announce that the Friday Fish
Frys will start Friday February 24" and run through Lent. The
membership realized that over the past 50 years, this has become a much
loved part of the Naperville social scene. In spite of inflationary pressures,
we have been able to maintain the same pricing as last year.

Vice President i shall assume all
duties of the President in the event the
office of President becomes vacant for
any reason, and shall perform such
other duties as assigned by the
President of the Confederation Board
of Directors.

At-Large Board Members i shall be
chairpersons of Ad Hoc Committees of
the Confederation as formed at the
discretion of the BOD. They shall be
eligible to assume the terms and duties of Confederation officers, if such officers resign, refuse,
become ineligible, or are otherwise unavailable to fulfill their terms. At-Large Board Members shall be

Menu varies each week. Visit our website for current week's
menu. Tell your relatives, friends & co-workers!

BELGIO'S
Gt www.napervfw3873.org

www.belios.com
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empowered to vote in all decisions of the BOD. If any elected Director is not able for any reason to
complete a term of office, the BOD may appoint an Associate Director to serve as a Director until the
next annual election and any individual so appointed shall be empowered to serve and perform their
duties upon appointment.

All member associations in good standing are eligible to cast a vote in this election. To be considered
in good standing, member associations are to be current in their annual dues. Other information on
the conduct of the elections, or on membership status of associations or voting rights of associate
members, can be found in the Confederation Bylaws which are posted at:
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf .

If you are interested in serving on the Confederation Board or on the nominating committee, please
contact our President, Bob Fischer. If your association or Board would like to learn more about the
NAHC, a Board member will be happy to attend one of your meetings to update your neighborhood on
what the NAHC can and does do for you. Contact us at naperahc@gmail.com to schedule a
presentation!

Tips on Environmental Landscaping at Glen Ellyn Workshop

Homeowners can learn how to reduce water runoff on their property while creating an inviting wildlife
habitat during a free workshop, Al nvite Natur
from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Glen Ellyn Civic Center, 535 Duane St., Glen Ellyn.

Homeowners will learn what plants attract butterflies as part of the DuPage Monarch
Corridor Project to restore habitats along the migratory routes of this threatened
species. Those involved can become Conservation@Home certified and participate in
a garden walk of the homes in the program later this summer. Information on how the
use of rain barrels and planting a rain garden using native plants can help solve yard
problems will be shared.

The workshop is part of a partnership between the Village of Glen Ellyn and The
Conservation Foundation as part of its Conservation In Our Community program to encourage
residents to use native plant species for landscaping yards.

To register for this free workshop, go to theconservationfoundation.org/events. Pre-registered guests
wi || recel o MatiHoaM Landscape gui de.

We Need Your 2017 Dues!

To maintain our community credibility and fulfill our mission to inform, educate, and facilitate
conversation and community interaction, the NAHC needs paid members!

The income from dues is our only revenue stream and covers the administrative costs of our mission
to:

1 Serve as an advocate for and a voice of the people who call the Naperville area their home;

1 Create an awareness of residents' needs by developing and maintaining relationships with all
levels of government -national, state, city, counties, townships, and school and park districts;

1 Support member associations with their organizational and program needs - facilitating an

interchange of ideas, resources, and information between and among homeowners

associations;

Build, through a cooperative effort, a community dedicated to the enhancement of our property;

Provide, through regular meetings, special events such as candidate and issue forums, our

newsletter and website, a forum for homeowner concerns and interests.

= =
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http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf
mailto:naperahc@gmail.com
http://theconservationfoundation.org/event.php?EventID=93

Each year we run a break even budget. Our annual expenses include website, candidate forum
materials, insurance, meeting room rental (yes, the City of Naperville does bill us for our monthly
meetings) and legal costs. Our officers and directors are all unpaid volunteers. Dues income quite
literally allows us to keep the lights on!

2017 Dues checks can be sent to:
Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, Inc.
PO Box 5245
Naperville, lllinois 60567-5245

To reduce the administrative overhead associated with dues collection, and to provide financial
certainty (and a bonus) to our loyal members, the Confederation Board has established a dues pre-
payment option. Me mbers can opt to buy in for
individual members), or they can lock in their membership for three years, with the payment for the
third year discounted by 50% ($75 for associations, $25 for individuals).

By taking advantage of the three year plan, members are able to lock in their membership at current
rates, reduce the administrative costs of writing and mailing checks, and get a bargain rate to boot.

To get an invoice for either one or three years, email us at naperahc@gmail.com. If your Association
is not currently a Confederation member, or if there have been significant changes in your
association's contacts, download a and Membership Application in our homepage and send it to us
along with your dues.

I f you would Ilike a Confederation Board member
your members can learn more about our role in Naperville, please reach out to NAHC Presidnet Bob
Fischer.

Thanks for your help and thanks for being part of the NAHC!

Find us on Facebook

-~ Confederation

e ———

ZJ Naperville Area Homeowners
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mailto:naperahc@gmail.com

60 + employers
offering 2,000 jobs!

Tuesday, March 21st ¢ 5:00 - 7:30pm
NCC Residence Hall / Rec Center * 440 S. Brainard St. « Naperville, IL
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NAHC Briefs i News You Can Use!

DuPage County (http://www.dupageco.org/dot/construction) has announced its
2017 highway maintenance program. The following projects will be
accomplished in Naperville:
1 County highways proposed to be patched and resurfaced to improve
rideability and to extend the service life of these roadways include.
o0 Ferry Road - River Road to IL. Rte. 59
o Raymond Drive - Ferry Road to US 34 (Ogden Ave.)
1 Roadway Improvements
0 75th Street at Book Road - intersection improvements will include lengthening the
existing left turn lanes on 75th Street, constructing a southbound right turn lane and
modernizing the traffic signal to provide left on arrow only for 75th Street..
9 The vacant building at 1901 Naperville Road will be demolished.
-0-
The Napervnle M n|C|pal Band is now accepting application letters for ice cream social
B} ; sponsors for the free series of 11 band concerts in Central Park this
summer. Applications are being accepted through March 6, 2017

Concerts are 7:30PM on Thursdays from June 8 through Aug. 17, 2017.
Any nonprofit organization serving the Naperville community is eligible to

apply.

The applicantdés | etter should include
explanation of its purpose, in addition to the name, address, email address

and telephone number of the organizati
chairperson.

Application letters must be received by Monday, March 6, 2017, to be eligible for the lottery.
Send the application letter to:
Concert Bake Sale Chairman, Naperville Municipal Band, P.O. Box 474, Naperville, IL. 60566.
Or email the application letter to rimansoor@att.net.
For more information, email info@napervilleband.org or visit www.napervilleband.org.

-0-
The Helping Hand Program, which recruited private residences to serve as safe
places for kids to go when lost, hurt or in danger, is being discontinued as officials
see program participation dwindle and costs increase due to changing times and
regulations, respectively.

The Helping Hand Program began in the late 1960s to provide safe places for kids to

go to receive emergency adult assistance. Those safe places were vetted through

background checks conducted by the Police Department every two years and designated by a red and
white Helping Hand sign in the front window of the residence.

Changing regulations regarding background icandyanc k s h
recent months while the prevalence of cell phones and other social changes have rendered the
program outdated.

Since the fall of 2015, no Helping Hand volunteers have contacted Naperville Police i as required by
the program 1 to indicate they assisted a child through the program. There are no records before the
fall of 2015 regarding the usage of the program, but anecdotally, staff is unable to remember the last
time the program was utilized by a child in need.

Changing regulations regarding background checks makes it a violation for Naperville Police to run
criminal background checks through its current system for purposes of the program. Instead, the
department must pay $35 per background check of each person over the age of 18 in a Helping Hand
household (of which there are more than 1,500) every two years.
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